
 
The members of the European Cultural Parliament, convened in Prishtina 
on the 4th of October 2014, considering the invasion of territorial 
integrity of the Ukrainian nation, state that  
  
   

- the Parliament expresses its grave concern for the suffering of all 
Ukrainians 

 
- the Parliament condemns the return of the notion of spheres of interest in 

Europe and expresses its strong concern over distorting Russian 
propaganda, which isolates Russians from the rest of Europe 

 
- the ECP urges its members and all people of culture to keep up active 

contacts with Russian and Ukrainian colleagues and, while criticising its 
government, to avoid demonizing Russia, its citizens and its great cultural 
heritage 
 

- the members of the ECP commit themselves to disseminating their strong 
feelings on the issues related to Ukraine and Russia, bearing in mind the 
new and destructive division this crisis has brought about in Europe 

 
- Ukrainian filmmaker Oleg Sentsov, accused of terrorism on doubtful 

grounds, captured in Crimea, currently held in Moscow, should 
immediately be released. 

 


